
Notice to Members of Presque Isle Electric & Gas Co-op 
Special Member Regulation Meeting

Set for Feb. 25, 2025, at 9:30 a.m. at the cooperative’s Onaway office.
The board of directors will consider changes to the cooperative’s rates and tariffs at its special meeting on  
Feb. 25, 2025, at 3149 Main Street, Onaway, Michigan. The meeting starts at 9:30 a.m. and is open to all  
Presque Isle Electric and Gas Co-op members.

The session will begin with an opportunity for members to provide direct input to the board of directors. Members 
are asked to call the cooperative one week before the meeting if they wish to attend. Time constraints on each 
member’s comments will be at the discretion of the board chairman, but members are asked to keep comments to 
less than five minutes.

The following will be discussed:

1. Reconciliation of the 2024 Power Supply Cost Recovery collections.

2. Consideration of adjustments to Electric Rates.

Notice of changes or additions to the cooperative’s rates or service rules shall be sent to all members, as required by 
P.A. 167, by first-class mail or by publication in the Michigan Country Lines at least 30 days before their effective date.

Participation: Any interested member may attend, and to participate, should contact Presque Isle Electric & Gas Co-op 
at 800-423-6634 a week in advance. Comments may also be made before the meeting date by calling CEO Allan Berg 
at 800-423-6634 or by email at aberg@pieg.com

At its most recent meeting,  
the PIE&G Board of Directors…

• Approved the Hillman Community 
Center for the 2025 Annual Meeting 
location, to be held on Oct. 24, 2025.

• Approved the 2025 operating plan, 
work plan, and capital budget.

• Set the Member Regulation meeting 
date to Feb. 25, 2025 at 9:30 a.m.

• Approved the participation in the 
CoBank Sharing Success matching 
grant program for 2025.

• Accepted Team Reports. 
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